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“Before we move to Item 2 of the provisional agenda, I would like to inform the Committee of the outcomes of the Bureau meeting I convened in Paris on 20 October. In conformity with the Rules of Procedure of the Committee, the Bureau meeting was open also to Committee Members and States Parties as" observers. 

The meeting had three main purposes: to receive an update of the Secretariat’s activities since the second session of the General Assembly in June 2008, to evaluate the requests received for preparatory assistance, and to prepare this session of the Committee.

The Assistant Director-General for Culture introduced the new Chief of Section and Secretary of the Convention, Ms Cécile Duvelle, who took up her functions officially on 27 October last. Ms Rivière then informed the Bureau that, in conformity with the Resolutions adopted by the General Assembly in June 2008, the Secretariat published the Operational Directives and added 9 forms concerning the nominations for inscription on the Lists, the submission of proposals under article 18, the preparation of requests for international assistance and for the accreditation of NGOs. The Secretariat further informed us that these forms will be adapted for the second cycle of nominations and requests based on the experience of this first cycle and on the possible comments of the Committee in this regard.

With regard to the nominations for the Representative List, for which the submission deadline was 30 September, the Secretariat informed the Bureau that 111 nominations were received.

During the Bureau meeting, a question was raised concerning the proposed two years of terms of office of the members of the subsidiary body in charge of the examination of nomination files, which you will establish during this session. Since the General Assembly will renew half of the members of the Committee in June 2010, some of the members of the subsidiary body may not any longer be members of the Committee at its session in September 2010. Mme Rivière clarified that the subsidiary body being scheduled to meet in May 2009 and 2010, it will send its recommendations to the Committee, and cease to exist; thus, before the meeting of the General Assembly. But we will come back to this issue when discussing the agenda item on the election of the members of the subsidiary body. 

Ms Rivière also informed the Bureau that although the deadline for presentation of nominations for the Urgent Safeguarding List is 15 March 2009, the Secretariat had already received one nomination file. 

One of the main purposes of the Bureau meeting was the evaluation of two different kind of requests: requests for preparatory assistance for elaborating a nomination for inscription on the Urgent Safeguarding List, and requests for elaborating a proposal of a programme, project or activity to be selected as best reflecting the principles and objectives of the Convention (article 18). Mme Rivière recalled that the deadline for both requests was 1st October 2008.

She reported that the Secretariat, in conformity with the Operational Directives, submitted to the Bureau 8 requests received concerning preparatory assistance for the Urgent Safeguarding List from the following 7 States Parties: Côte d’Ivoire, Ecuador, Ethiopia, Kenya, Latvia, Viet Nam and Mongolia, which submitted 2 requests. The total amount requested was USD 47 500. You may recall that the General Assembly approved a total amount for the period 1 July 2008 to 31 December 2009 of 336 849 US$ for the purpose of preparatory assistance. Although paragraph 65 of the Operational Directives provides that all States Parties are eligible to request international assistance, one Bureau Member suggested that international assistance should be granted only to developing States Parties, in particular least developed countries. The member expressed surprise that a Member State from the European Union should have sought such monetary assistance and suggested that Member States be sensitized and encouraged not to make such requests, so that developing countries, especially least developed countries, can benefit from the scarce resources. The Member noted that the Committee should be informed of these concerns. Another member was of the opinion that the Bureau should consider each particular case, and that no restrictions should be introduced. The Bureau decided to approve all the requests, and the Secretariat has informed all the States concerned accordingly. 

With regard to the requests for preparatory assistance for elaborating a proposal of a programme, project or activity to be selected as best reflecting the principles and objectives of the Convention (Article 18), the Secretariat prepared a document presenting the four requests received from Côte d’Ivoire, Dominican Republic, Mongolia and Ukraine as well as the multinational request submitted jointly by Bolivia, Chili and Peru. The Bureau noted that there appeared to be confusion between preparatory assistance related to Article 18 and other forms of international assistance. In particular, one request clearly concerned preparatory assistance for the preparation of a nomination file for the Representative List, which is not foreseen in the Operational Directives. The Bureau decided that it was not able to evaluate the requests, and asked the Secretariat to advise the States Parties concerned on how to revise their requests. The Bureau further requested the Secretariat to provide it with a recommendation concerning each request at its next meeting scheduled to take place in December 2008 to facilitate its work. The Bureau underlined the need to provide such advice in the future, to facilitate its decisions. 
The Bureau dealt with three more items. The first one concerned the replacement of its rapporteur. The Bureau saw no problem with the proposal made in document 3 which is submitted to you for decision. The Secretary will give more background information on this question when introducing this agenda item. 

The two other items concerned the admission of observers to this session and the accreditation of NGOs, which are also on our provisional agenda and will be introduced with all necessary background information at the moment of their discussion. I would like to highlight the concern expressed by the members of the Bureau on the need of an active participation of the NGO community in order to have a successful implementation of the Convention, and their insistence that the distribution of accredited NGOs should be geographically balanced. The Bureau requested the Secretariat to indicate the number of NGOs having requested accreditation per electoral group, together with the number of States having ratified the Convention per electoral group. The list is as follows: 
	Electoral Group
	Number of NGOs recommended for accreditation
	Number of States Parties having ratified the Convention

	I
	26
	13

	II
	2
	18

	III
	1
	21

	IV
	16
	15

	V(a)
	1
	23

	V(b)
	2
	14


Recalling paragraph 86 of the Operational Directives, one member of the Bureau asked whether financial resources had been foreseen in the Plan for the use of the resources of the Intangible Cultural Heritage Fund to allow the participation of NGOs in this Istanbul session. The Legal Advisor informed the Bureau that the Committee did not yet decide how to implement paragraph 86, and that the question of geographical distribution of NGOs recommended for accreditation falls within the competence of the Committee. 

With regard to the question concerning financial assistance for the participation of NGOs, institutes and experts, the Secretariat further recalled that the plan for the use of the resources of the Fund foresees 5% of the total amount for the participation in the sessions of the Committee of experts representing developing countries that are Committee members, and 3% for the participation in the sessions of the Committee of experts representing developing countries that are States Parties to the Convention. Within the limits of the respective amounts available, 16 experts received such assistance for attending the present session and are present in Istanbul. I have further been informed that 2% of the budget of the Fund has been reserved for the participation of public or private bodies, as well as private persons, invited by the Committee. The Committee may wish to consider this when implementing paragraph 86 of the Directives. 

Coming back now to the nominations for the Representative List, the Secretariat has informed me after the Bureau meeting that it acknowledged receipt of those files and sent letters requesting additional information, when necessary, before 1st November, in conformity with paragraph 33 of the Operational Directives. Allow me to recall that this additional information is to be submitted by the States Parties to the Secretariat at the latest on 15 January 2009, in conformity with the same paragraph of the Directives. 

The Secretariat further informed me that the subsidiary body that will examine the nominations for the Representative List will receive all nominations at least one month before its meeting in May 2009, including, if applicable, all additional information received before the 15th of January 2009.”
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